
Clinton County Sheriff’s Office 
News Release 

 
TO:  AREA NEWS 

  
REPORTED BY:  Sgt A.J. Bertrand 

  
APPROVED BY:  LT N.J. Leon 

  
SUBJECT OF RELEASE:  Personal Injury Motor Vehicle Accident 

  
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:   Major Michael Reid 

  
Driver:          Brandon Burl, 22/Male, Champlain, NY 

Pedestrian:  Robert Seymour, 83/Male, West Chazy NY 

  
Location:  O’Neil Road, Town of Beekmantown 

  
Date/Time:  07/07/2017 @ 3:49pm 

  
NARRATIVE:  On the above date and time, Clinton County Sheriff’s Deputies responded to the 
O’Neil Road in the Town of Beekmantown for a report of a car versus pedestrian motor vehicle 
accident.  Preliminary investigation shows that Brandon Burl was operating a 2007 Dodge Durango 
north on O’Neil Road when he struck Robert Seymour, who entered the roadway from the 
western shoulder of the road.   
  
DISPOSITION:   Seymour was transported to UVM-CVPH Medical Center and later transferred to 
the University of Vermont Medical Center for treatment of a head injury and fractures to both 
wrists and ankles.  Seymour is reported to be in critical condition.  Burl was not injured in the 
motor vehicle accident.  Deputies were assisted on scene by Beekmantown Fire Department and 
UVM-CVPH EMS.  Investigation into the motor vehicle accident is still on going and no tickets have 
been issued at this time.  
 


